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OPINION AND ORDER

The claimant appeals from a decision of the

Administrative Law Judge filed August 19, 2004.

The Administrative Law Judge entered the following

findings of fact and conclusions of law: 

1. The employee-employer relationship
existed in October 2002 and at all
relevant times.

2. This case has been controverted in
its entirety.
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3. The claimant earned an average weekly
wage of $547.28 which would yield a TTD
rate of $365.00, if the claim is found
to be compensable.

4. The claimant has failed to meet his
burden of proof of establishing by a
preponderance of the evidence that his
knee injury at issue occurred at work.

5. The claimant has therefore failed to
meet his burden of proof of establishing
by a preponderance of the credible
evidence that his knee injury at issue
arose out of and in the course of
employment.

6. Because the claimant has failed to
establish by a preponderance of the
evidence preponderance of the credible
evidence that he sustained a compensable
injury, all other issues in this case
are moot.

We have carefully conducted a de novo review of

the entire record herein and it is our opinion that the

Administrative Law Judge's decision is supported by a

preponderance of the credible evidence, correctly applies

the law, and should be affirmed. Specifically, we find from

a preponderance of the evidence that the findings of fact

made by the Administrative Law Judge are correct and they

are, therefore, adopted by the Full Commission.
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Thus, we affirm and adopt the decision of the

Administrative Law Judge, including all findings and

conclusions therein, as the decision of the Full Commission

on appeal.

IT IS SO ORDERED.

___________________________________
OLAN W. REEVES, Chairman

___________________________________
KAREN H. McKINNEY, Commissioner

Commissioner Turner dissents.

    


